
Request for alteration of signage for consideration by LBPC 

Signage requests and other road safety improvements are handled through Wiltshire Council Area 
Board Community Area Transport Group (CATG). 

Any request from a resident has to be considered by the Parish Council. If the Parish Council agrees 
with the request then a CATG request form should be submitted to Steve Hind at Wiltshire Council. 

Each Parish is allowed two priority requests for road safety improvements. Signage requests also 
have to be agreed by CATG. 

There is an expectation that the parish/town would contribute a minimum of 25% towards any 
scheme.  

The Parish Council is requested to consider this scheme and if in agreement to put forward as a 
CATG request. 

Background 

I have been asked by a resident of Preston if some signage could be relocated. 

 

As you will be aware, one part of Preston is a dead end (in red)  and there has been a number of 
vehicles who have missed the warning sign and ended up taking this route where there is no easy 
place to turn around, not to mention quite a deep ditch in some places. 

Current signage 
There is a “no 
through road” on 
the right hand side 
of the road which 
is not easily visible 
to motorists and is 
sometimes 
overgrown with 
foliage making it 
even more difficult 
to spot. 
 

Request for relocation. 
 
That the No 
Through Road sign 
is moved to a more 
visible location. 
Eg opposite the 
road junction 

 

 

Cllr Allison  Bucknell 17.12.2020 


